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M E M O R A N D U M

TO:

Missouri Public Service Commission Official Case File

Case No.  EM-2003-0454, Citizens Electric Corporation

FROM:
Jim Ketter,  Energy Department

/s/Warren Wood 



/s/ Steven Dottheim 06/06/03
 Energy Department/Date                       General Counsel’s Office/Date

SUBJECT:
Staff Recommendation for Approval of Application To Sell Assets

DATE:

June 5, 2003

SUMMARY OF REQUEST

On April 24, 2003, Citizens Electric Corporation (Citizens) filed an APPLICATION for authority to sell certain assets to the Fruitland Fire Protection District.  A REQUEST TO SUPPLEMENT APPLICATION was filed on June 2, 2003, to include a verification of the application from an officer of the corporation.  The property consists of two tracts of land totaling 0.767 of an acre (more or less) located in Cape Girardeau County, Missouri.  The local fire district intends to utilize this property to expand its existing facilities that are adjacent to the two tracts.

Citizens’ states that the tracts of land subject to sale were purchased as part of a larger tract of land containing 28.813 acres (more or less).  This property was purchased for future use for siting of facilities to serve Citizens’ members.  Citizens states that it does not contemplate using either of these two tracts of land for future facilities.  Citizens’ states that the proposed sale is not detrimental to the public interest.

STAFF RECOMMENDATION
The Staff has reviewed the application and recommends approval of the APPLICATION.  The sale and transfer of the two tracts, totaling approximately .767 acres, from Citizens to the Fruitland Fire Protection District is not detrimental to the public interest. Sale of these tracts that are adjacent to the existing fire district facilities will allow the fire district to better serve the public.  Citizens’ states that it does not contemplate using the two tracts for future facilities.  Staff agrees that the tax impact of this transaction is de minimus.

The Staff would normally recommend that ratemaking treatment of this transaction be reserved for a future rate case.  Pursuant to changes truly agreed to and finally passed in 2003 Legislative Session and signed by Governor Holden, the Missouri Public Service Commission will not have rate regulation of Citizens after August 28, 2003.

The APPLICATION as supplemented, filed pursuant to Section 393.190 RSMo (2000), is in compliance with the provisions of 4 CSR 240-2.060 and 4 CSR 240-3.110. Review of the internal records of the Commission indicates that Citizens has filed its annual report and is current on its assessment payment.  Action on this application will not affect other open cases of Citizens before the Commission.

Listed below are the open cases for Citizens:

EF-2002-1123

EF-99-192
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